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FLOOD ACTIVITIES REPORT – II 

 

In continuation of the flood relief activities, the IIU held camps on 3rd and 17th 

October 2014 (Fridays) at Faisal Masjid to collect funds for the flood affected people all 

over the country.  Accordingly amounts of Rs. 239,161 and Rs.85,480 were collected 

respectively.  In the previous visit of ‘Atahara Hazari’, District Jhang, the team of the 

university distributed Rs.470,000/- and unutilized amount of Rs.210,316/- was available 

as balance.  As such a total of Rs. 534,957 say Rs.535,000 was available with the team 

to distribute relief to the flood affectees. 

Again Syed Manzoor Hussain Shah, Dy. Director (Sports) was deputed to see 

which area is most affected and how we can distribute the amount to the most affected 

people of the area with clarity.  The Dy. Director (Sports) contacted with Mr. Abdul 

Hakeem, Scout Leader, Trainer, Government High School, Kot Addo, Muzaffar Gharh 

and asked him to give the data of the most affected flood affectees around Tehsil 

Rangpur and its suburbs where no one has reached yet.   Mr. Hakeem pointed out that 

he has already conducted the survey of the area and has the data of the most affected 

people at four/five villages in the Tehsil where the affectees have suffered most losses.  

It was brought to the knowledge of the team that son of Mr. Abdul Hakeen is currently 

studying in the University in Department of Computer Science.  As such he was also 

asked to accompany with the team for distribution of relief to the affectees of Tehsil 

Rangpur, Kot Addo District Muzaffar Gharh. 



When the programme of visit of the team to the affected area came into the 

knowledge of different university employees they provided lot of new/used stitched and 

unstitched cloths for the use of male and female for distribution among the affectees.  

The team also decided to distribute Rs.5,000/- each to 107 family head of the most 

affected families who have sustained huge losses.  Accoridngly the team consisting of 

the following started their journey at 6:45 a.m on 18-10-2014 (Saturday): 

(i) Mr. Khurshid Alam, Director Finance 

(ii) Mr. Muhammad Jamil, Addl. Director (HR) 

(iii) Syed Manzoor Hussain Shah, Dy. Director (Sports) 

(iv) Mr. Habib, Student of Deptt. Of Computer Science 

 

As per usual practice the University provided vehicle (Toyata Hiace) as well as 

diesel and all the expenditure during the travel was borne by the team members out of 

their own pockets.  The team reached Tehsil Rangpur, District Muzaffar Ghar at 4:00 

pm, distributed Rs.5,000/- each to 107 families along with stitched and unstitched cloths 

of Maqsoodpur, Battal Manda, Basti Madanwali, Khaji Wala Tehsil Rangpur, Kot Addu, 

District Muzaffargarh. 

  



  

  

  

  



  

  

  

 
 



  

 
 

  

  



 

 



 
 

 

 

 



  The team started its journey back to Islamabad at 5:00 p.m The team reached 

Islamabad at 2:15 a.m next day (Sunday). 

The pictures of the relief distribution as well as scanned copies of the sheet 

containing amount distributed, ID Card numbers and thumbs impression and a report 

compiled by Mr. Abdul Hakeem in Urdu  is also enclosed. 

Submitted for kind perusal please. 

(Khurshid Alam) 
Director Finance 

21-10-2014 



 



 


